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NORTH  
PARRAMATTA 

Phone:   9630 3697 
Fax:       9683 4984   

27 October 2010 
TERM 4, WEEK 3 

DIARY DATES 

OCTOBER 

Week 3 
Thur 28 

 
 
 

Fri 29 
 
 
 

Sun 31 

 
10.30am Schools First 
Assembly 
 
 

World Teachers Day 
2.30pm  Liturgy— 
Mary MacKillop  
 

Mary MacKillop  
Feast Day—Diocesan 

Celebration  at  
St Patrick’s Church 
Blacktown 1.15pm 

NOVEMBER 

Week 4 
Mon 1 

 
Tues 2 
 

Thur 4 
 

Thur 4 -     
5 
 

Sat 6 

 
9.15am All Saints 
Mass 
 

Melbourne Cup Day 
 

ES1 Excursion 
 

Stage 3 Camp to  
Vision Valley 
 

SMOOSH Trivia night 

Week 5 
Wed 10 
 
 
Thur 11 
 
 
Fri 12 
 
 
Sat 13 

 
Early Stage 1 2011 
Parent Meeting 7.30pm 
 
10.50am Remembrance 
Day Liturgy  
 
Mufti Day and Ice 
Cream Day 
 
2pm Reconciliation 
Rehearsal 

Week 6 
Wed 17 
 
 
 
Fri 19 

 
Early Stage 1 2011 
Orientation Morning 
 9-11am 
 
7.30pm First  
Reconciliation 

Monica’s Matters S T  M O N I C A ’ S  
P R I M A R Y   

N O R T H  P A R R A M A T T A  

TERM 1, WEEK 7 
Wednesday 14 March 2018 

 

Web: www.stmonicasparra.catholic.edu.au 
Email:  stmonicasnparra@parra.catholic.edu.au 

 

Dear Parents, Staff and Students,  
 

This week we are participating in the National Day of Action Against Bullying and  
Violence. 
 

The national definition of bullying for Australian schools says: 
 

• Bullying is an ongoing misuse of power in relationships through repeated verbal, 
physical and/or social behaviour that causes physical and/or psychological harm. It 
can involve an individual or a group misusing their power over one or more persons. 
Bullying can happen in person or online, and it can be obvious (overt) or hidden 
(covert) 

• Bullying of any form or for any reason can have long-term effects on those involved, 
including bystanders. 

• Single incidents and conflict or fights between equals, whether in person or online, 
are not defined as bullying. 

 

Behaviours that do not constitute bullying include: 
 

• mutual arguments and disagreements (where there is no power imbalance)not liking 
someone or a single act of social rejection 

• one-off acts of meanness or spite 

• isolated incidents of aggression, intimidation or violence. 
 

However, these conflicts still need to be addressed and resolved. 
 

At St Monica’s we have introduced Positive Behaviour for Learning as our approach to 
creating a safe and supportive environment for our students. The teachers explicitly 
teach our students social skills and provide positive feedback using the bee cards when 
the students are displaying positive behaviours. Students are always encouraged report 
to teachers any behaviour they don’t like when they see or experience it. 
 

Parents are encouraged to: 
 

• Watch for signs that their child may be being bullied 

• Listen sympathetically to reports of bullying 

• Speak with staff if their child is showing bullying behaviour or they suspect that this 
is happening 

• Encourage their child to report to their teacher if they are being bullied 

• Work with the school in seeking a permanent solution. 

 

Phone:   8832 4100 
Fax:       9683 4984   

SCHOOL TIMETABLE 
 

8:20am                  
Morning supervision 

 

8:30am-8:45am 
Bag Unpacking 

 

8:50am  
Morning bell 

 

10:40am—11:10am 
Recess 

 
12:50pm-1:30pm 

Lunch 
 

3:00pm                        
Dismissal 

 
3:00pm—3:30pm        

Afternoon supervision 

Important Dates on 
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STAFF DEVELOPMENT 
DAYS (amended) 

 

 

Monday 30 April  
(Term 2, Week 1) 

 
Friday 23 November  

(Term 4, Week 6) 
 

Thursday 20 December 
(Term 4, Week 10) 

 
Friday 21 December  
(Term 4, Week 10) 

NAPLAN 
Years 3 and 5      

(Term 2, Week 3)  
 

The dates for NAPLAN 
testing are: 

 

• Tuesday 15 May 
(Language Conventions—
Spelling, Punctuation and 
Grammar)  

• Wednesday 16 May 
(Reading)  

• Thursday 17 May 
(Numeracy)  

 
It is important that all students in 
Years 3 and 5 attend school during 
the 3 days of NAPLAN testing.  

Posters created by Stage 2 

https://bullyingnoway.gov.au/WhatIsBullying/DefinitionOfBullying/Pages/Glossary.aspx#P


 

 

Attendance - our current school attendance rate is 91.4% 
 

Every day counts! We all know that consistent attendance is vital for student success in their learning. 
Below is the current breakdown of attendance for each grade.  
 

Congratulations to Year 5 on their great attendance to date. 
 

Kindergarten             87.1% 
Year 1                       96.3% 
Year 2                       92.6% 
Year 3                       93.5% 
Year 4                       88.5% 
Year 5                       96.9% 
Year 6                       85.3% 

 

Last Wednesday we held our Open Morning for new enrolments with over 40 families attending the  
morning. The visitors were extremely impressed with our students who acted as welcomers and tour 
guides. Visitors always remark on the confidence of the students and are always pleased to see our 
school through the eyes of our students. This year it was no different. 
 
Thank you to our welcomers: Gabriel Bucur, Kayla Grzelak, Hayden Herder Beke, 
Laeticia Hossack, Sakina Kunambi, Skye Meale and Joshua North.  
 
Thank you to our tour guides:  Jayden Albayeh, Alexander Azar, Jordan Basha, Trinity Bird, Jessica 
Crowle, Galia Evangelista, Emma Halamkova, Samira Hekeik, Zachariah Kassis, Gene Kneipp, Gabrielle 
Nassif and Kael Sciacca. 
 

Thank you also to Kimberly Graham, Charles Lukasik and Mary-Jo Mason who were also on hand to  
answer all our visitor’s questions. 
 
Yours sincerely,  
 
 
 
Louise O’Donnell 
Principal 
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PARISH BINGO NIGHT  
FRIDAY 13 APRIL 2018 
PARISH HALL   7:00pm 

 
All families are invited to this parish event on the last day of Term One. The night is great value for a fun filled 

night for all the family for $20 or $5 per person. This includes a sausage sizzle for everyone. Please bring nibbles 
to share with your family and your preferred drinks. Tea and coffee will be available. Many have said young 

children and young teenagers have loved the night enormously in past years.  For a night of numbers,  
competition, prizes and tension don’t forget to book your ticket . 

 
Tickets are available at the Parish Office or after all the masses on the weekend.  

 
If you would like to purchase through the school please send the money in a clearly  

marked envelope with your details and we will pass it to the parish office for your tickets.  
 

$20 a family ticket or $5 per person. 



 

 

2019 Kindergarten Enrolments  - Siblings 
 

If any of our families have a child starting school in 2019 please let Mrs Abood know in the 
office so that we have some idea of the number of places we will have in Kindergarten next 
year. 
 
We are now accepting Kindergarten enrolments for 2019.  Please provide original supporting  
documentation (together with photocopies) when lodging your enrolment application.  Enrolment  
applications close on Monday 9 April 2018 (1st round). 
 

School Fees 
 

A reminder that unless you have an arrangement with the school, the first school fee instalment is 
due on Wednesday 21st March 2018 (Week 8). 
 

Any families who have not received  their statement is requested to contact Mrs Irma Dawinan in the 
school office on 8832 4100. 
 

Evacuation Drill 
 

Fire Drills and Lockdown are conducted each term at school as part of our safety programme.  A Fire 
Drill will be practised sometime next week.  Please discuss this with your child and inform them that it is 
a practise drill and not to panic.  A Skoolbag message will be sent to parents once the practise drill has 
been completed.  
 
Sympathy 
 

St Monica’s extends sympathy to the Gunawardena family (Menuk S2) on the recent passing of their  
grandfather (Mr Gunawardena’s father).   Please keep the Gunawardena family in your prayers at this 
sad time.  
 
Easter Raffle Tickets Reminder 
 

Thank you to the 37 families who have returned their Easter Raffle Tickets.  Additional tickets are availa-

ble in the office for any families wishing to take an extra book.  
 

Tickets are only $1 each and a book of 10 tickets has been sent home to each family to buy or sell.  

Prizes include toys as well as edible goodies and there will be a minimum of 10 prizes to win!  

All sold and unsold books or tickets must be returned to the school office by Tuesday 27th March 

and the raffle will be drawn on Holy Thursday 29th March, before we break for Easter.   

 
Mufti Day / St Patrick’s Day—Friday 16 March 
 

How can you help fill our pot at the end of the rainbow?   WEAR GREEN!  We are collecting donations 
on Friday 16 March and all donations will be donated to Project Compassion.  Help us reach our target! 

 
International Competitions and Assessments for Schools (ICAS)  
 

Parents are advised that St Monica’s will not be participating in the competitions this year.  
 
Skoolbag App 
 

Due to the upgrade of the Skoolbag App there seems to be a  change in the way parents are receiving 
the Skoolbag messages.  Previously there was a number next to the folder when there was an update.  
Now if you receive a message alert for your child’s class and you are unable to locate the notification,  
try going to the Groups headings at the bottom of the app screen and click on your child’s class.  A list 
of notifications for each class will be listed there. 
 
School Cross Country 
 

Students in Stages 2 and 3, and students turning 8 this year (optional) will be participating in the School 
Cross Country event which will be held on Tuesday 20 March at Lake Parramatta.  A note has been 
sent home with students with all the relevant details for the day and a copy is also on the website. 
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Happy birthday to the following students and staff who  
celebrate birthdays in March. 

Joshua North Oskar Grzelak Micaela Hernandez Ashton Dardagos 

Shubbh Chugh Yi Lin Sophia Elias Czermielle Sarah 
Talampas 

L’Lysse Puyat Charbel Sadek Olivia Szymanski Victoria Youssef 

Elim Lee John Sadek Mia Siemsen Ruby Elias 

Mariah Boutros Martin Salib Sara Younes Maria Nour 

Joseph Joe Robin Samira Hekeik Jessica Chandra Christopher Sadek 

Rayansh Agrawal 
 

Happy Birthday 

Bragging rights …… 
 

Congratulations to Aidan Pospischil who has qualified for the state Little Athletics  
Championships in the 1100m race walk to be held on 25 March at Homebush.   Good luck Aidan!    

Merit Awards 
 

 

Congratulations to the following students who have received  Merit Awards. 
 

ES1:  Mia Fernandes, Laila Kula, Lana Salic, Ivy Tran, Victoria Youssef 

Year One:  Iryssa Alley, Olivia Cardomatis 

Year Two:  Georgia Fernandes, Mia Henderson, Eva Tran 

Stage 2:  Sanoy Bhattachan, Yiannis Keranis, Monica Salic, Manson Lu, Evan Michael,  

  Kobe Puyat, Kristian Romic, Elizabeth Stolk 

Stage 3:  Jayden Albayeh, Laura Emphield, Raymond Khadi, Ryan Clark, George Keranis,  

  Isabella Smith 

        COLES SPORT FOR SCHOOLS 
                        Update 
 

A huge thank you to all of the families who have brought in Coles vouchers so that we can 
earn some sporting equipment for our school. Our current tally is 4200 vouchers! 

We would greatly appreciate it if you could cut and staple bundles of ten vouchers to  
assist with the counting process.  

Let's keep collecting!  

The Coles Sports for Schools box is located in the Student Entrance Foyer in the School Office. 
 

 
Mrs Erin Werner, Sports Co-ordinator 
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School Fees 
 

School Fees have now been sent out and families should have received their first School Fee Instalment Invoice.  
For those families that do not accept Flexible Payment Plan, your first instalment is due on Wednesday 21st 
March 2018 (Week 8).  Any families who have not received  their invoice is requested to contact Mrs Irma Dawinan 

in the school office on 8832 4100.  The School Fees Schedule is listed below for your convenience. 
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Stage One worked together to develop their number busting skills.   
We are learning a lot from each other.   Stage One Teachers 
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Change of Details 
 

Have you recently changed your address,  
your mobile phone number, work phone number, email?  

 
Have you let the school office know?  

 

Change of address needs to be advised in writing. 
   

School Office—8832 4100 



 

 

2018 EASTER CELEBRATIONS  
 

CHRISM MASS  
St Patrick's Cathedral  

Wednesday, 28th March– 7.30pm  
 

MASS OF THE LORD’S SUPPER 
St Monica’s Parish  

Thursday, 29th March—7.30pm 
 
 

GOOD FRIDAY 
St Monica’s Parish  

Friday, 30th March– Stations of the Cross—10am 
Chinese Stations of the Cross– 11.30am 

Passion of the Lord—3pm (English) 
Passion of the Lord— 6pm (Chinese) 

  
RESURRECTION OF THE LORD 

Easter Vigil  
St Monica’s Parish  

Saturday, 31st March—6.30pm 
Chinese Mass —9.00pm 

 
Easter Sunday  

St Monica’s Parish  
Sunday, 1st April —9am  
Chinese Mass—11.30am 

 

     No evening Mass 
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Mother’s Day Family Photographs 

Saturday 7th and Sunday 8th April 2018 
 

$250 per half hour session 
 

5 high resolution photos on a USB in both colour and black and white.  
 

Sessions commence at 8:30am and will conclude at 5:30pm.   (Last session 5pm) 
 

Venue:  Close to St Monica’s School 
 

15% commission to St Monica’s if we have more than 10 bookings.  
 

More details to follow next week. 
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Term 1 Important Dates 
 

Please make a note of the important upcoming dates and events for this term.  
 

 
 
Week 7 
 

Friday 16 March   Dance Fever 
 

     Sushi Day Theme Lunch (pre-ordered) 
 

     St Patrick’s Day Fundraiser—Mufti Day (Green clothes + joggers) 
     (collecting donations for Project Compassion)   
 
Week 8 
 

Tuesday 20 March   School Cross Country 
 

Friday 23 March   Dance Fever 
 

Sunday 25 March   Palm Sunday 
 

Week 9  
 

Thursday 29 March   Holy Thursday 

Friday 30 March   Good Friday—Public Holiday 

Sunday 1 April    Easter Sunday 

 

Week 10 

Monday 2 April    Easter Monday—Public Holiday 

Tuesday 3 April    Resurrection Liturgy 
 

Friday 6 April    Dance Fever 
 

Sat 7 and Sun 8    Mother’s Day Family Photographs 
 
Week 11 
 

Monday 9 April    Kindergarten (ES1) enrolments close (1st round) 
 

Thursday 12 April   8:15am Whole School PBL Launch 
 

Friday 13 April    Dance Fever  
 

     Term 1 concludes 
 

     7pm Parish Bingo Night—Hall 
      
     School Holidays 
 
 

Term 2 
 
Week 1 
 

Monday 30 April   STAFF DEVELOPMENT DAY 
     Students do not attend school today 
 
Tuesday 1 May    Students return for Term 2 
 

Friday 4 May     Athletics Carnival 

 
Week 2 
 

Tuesday 8 May    Cross Country—Eastern Creek 

Friday 11 May    Back up date for Athletics Carnival 

Saturday 12 May   Feast of the Ascension 

Sunday 13 May    Mother’s Day 



 

 

Tennis Lessons are held on Tuesday and Thursday mornings 
 

1st Group 8am-8:30am         2nd Group 8:30am—9am 
 

There are a few vacancies in the 8:00am groups.  
 

  If your child is interested in tennis lessons, please see Mr Davidson on the  
playground on Tuesday/Thursday mornings. Thankyou. 

ARIA MUSIC 
Quality investment in your child’s future 

 

Would your child like to learn Guitar or Keyboard?        
Please email:  ariamusicschool@gmail.com      Phone:  0402 780 130 

 
Qualified, friendly teachers encourage serious musical skills in a  fun learning environment.   

Group classes at school $23:10 (incl GST) per lesson. Individual tuition is also available.  
 
  Guitar Classes!   
  Days:         Tuesday lunchtime                Music Lessons have the Power!  
  Time:         12:30pm-1:30pm   Develops musical talent 
  Location:   The Community Room  Develops self discipline 
        Encourages self esteem 
  Keyboard Classes!    Enhances co-ordination & concentration 
  Day:         Wednesday lunchtime  Is lots of fun!! 
  Time:        12:30pm—1:30pm  
  Location:  The Community Room  www.ariamusic.com.au 

Child Protection Requirements 
 

All Parent Volunteers / Helpers are required to complete the following Child Protection requirements prior to 
assisting in the classroom or on excursions   

(‘Building Child Safe Communities—Undertaking for Volunteers’) 
      

These can be accessed by visiting the Catholic Education Diocese of Parramatta homepage  
http://www.parra.catholic.edu.au  then scroll down to ‘Volunteers and Contractors – click here’ 

 
•    Volunteer Form  
•    Online Training Module (every two years) 

 
(Links are also available on the homepage of our school website www.stmonicasparra.catholic.edu.au) 

Please contact the school if you require any assistance.  
 

We thank all volunteers for their continued support. 

Notice of Intention to Remove a Student from St Monica’s School 
The Catholic Education Diocese of Parramatta Office has developed a Policy relating to the notice  
required from parents to terminate their children’s enrolment in the schools of the Parramatta Diocese.  
In part this states : 
 

“A term’s notice (10 weeks) in writing must be given to the principal before the removal of a  
student or a full term’s fees will be paid. The notice can be given any time during the term for the 
next term.”   
 

This means that unless the school receives a term’s notice no pro rata adjustment will be given 
for part term tuition. 
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